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Hello Sunnyside, 

We are slowly creeping closer to July and our Hanging On To Hope series! I 

so appreciate the pastoral team and many volunteers working hard to make 

this a positive experience for all those who attend. Remember, we will have 

a meal at 6pm for attendees so it's an easy thing to invite your friends and 

neighbors who may want a night off from cooking. 

This Saturday night at 7pm we will have our Strawberry Shortcake Vespers. It will look a little different than it has in 

the past, but it will still feature a chance for us to worship together, reflect on spiritual themes, and enjoy some 

strawberry shortcake as we officially welcome the summer season. 

On a more challenging note, we have seen a lot of violence this week, both physical and verbal. In addition to 

challenging us to pray for those affected, it should give us pause to reflect on the words and actions we use online 

and in person. The Bible reminds us, "Let no corrupting talk come out of your mouths, but only such as is good for 

building up, as fits the occasion, that it may give grace to those who hear" {Eph 4:29). This doesnt mean we can't hold 

leaders and each other accountable, but rather to check to see if our motivation and delivery are designed to be 

helpful or hurtful. Whether we are offering hope, encouragement, or education, may our words be laced with grace 

and work to build up what's right. 

Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Seth Pierce, Ph.D. 

The Pastors' Spotlight 

From the desk of Pastor Rose 

Hi Sunnyside, 

A HUGE thank you to the Faithlift ladies-Marion Betz.Judy Johnson, Sharon Brooks, Barbara Plubell, Lorrie and Mary 

Lou Wescott, Gaby Boyd, Dianne Glovatsky, and Madi Jokela-for assembling 200 treat bags last week after their 

Faithlift Bible study. These were a special way for our fathers and fatherlike figures to enjoy a "sweet" Father's Day. We 

had none left over, so it is safe to say our dads {and maybe some mums and kids too) had a sweet day! 



We are currently working on forming a children's choir for the summer season. More details will be shared soon as 

they prepare to lift their voices and bless our wider church community on August 9 during the church service. 

From the desk of Madi 

Over this summer, I have the privilege to work with and learn from our incredible pastoral team as I continue my 

pastoral training! Thank you all so much for having me as your ministry intern and guiding me as the Lord forms me 

into the minister that He has called me to become. 

Last Thursday, at the end of my sermon writing session, I got in a fight with a 20+ year old hammock and lost, 

receiving a concussion and several staples and stitches. I am so glad to have returned to work and regular life this 

past Tuesday after having to stay home Friday and Sabbath to recover. 

As we prepare for our Hanging on to Hope evangelistic series, I am helping the pastors with various details, ranging 

from being a research assistant to a brainstorming buddy to helping get the word out to our community. I am 

especially looking forward to helping Pastor Rose lead our True North children's program throughout our Hanging on 

to Hope series! 
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NOMINATING 
COMMITEE UPDATE 

Welcome to Sunnyside! We are happy you are here to worship with us. Let us know 

who you are by filling out one of the Connect Cards and handing it to the deacons 

or place it in the box in the foyer before you leave. A special welcome today to Dr. 

Kara Johnson, Vice President for Administration at the Oregon Conference (and 

former pastor of Sunnyside)! She will be presenting our Bible message. 

This evening at 7:00 pm, here at Sunnyside, we will enjoy our annual Strawberry 

Shortcake Vespers featuring Volunteer Appreciation this year. Be sure to save the 

date, come for a delicious treat, and have a great time fellowshipping together! 

Partial Nominating Committee Report - First Reading: 

Music Committee Member: Edson Simon 

Assistant Head Deaconess: Eileen Emori 

Senior Ministries: David Duffield, Chair; Barbara Plubell, Dianne Glovatsky, members 

July 3, at 1:30 pm, we will gather together for another Senior Tea with the Senior 

pastor. His topic will be "Upcoming Church Visioning Processes." Save the date and 

time and be sure to join us. This includes men and women. Fell free to invite your 

friends. We will serve light refreshments. 

Hanging On To Hope: Developing Resilience in Difficult Times is the name of our two­

week series that begins July 5, at 11:15 am, for church, and again at 6:00 pm, 

Saturday night. Our featured speakers for this event are Pastors Seth Pierce, Ph.D., 

and Kevin Wilson "Chai Chaplain."The meetings will be from Tuesday through 

Saturday in the evenings at 6:00 pm. There will be meals served for supper and 



after supper and at the same time, there will be a children's program. The entire 

series runs from July 5-19 with a picnic and baptism scheduled for Sabbath 

afternoon, the 19th. Invite your friends and neighbors for this eventful time! RSVP 

to orad.us/Hangi..ngOnTo Ho�. 

Gladstone Camp Meeting is happening,July 22-26 - but we need volunteers! Our 

volunteers get some sweet perks this year. Go to this link to find out more 

.!mps://www.oregonadventist.orgfgladstone-camp-meetings-volunteers. 

Our history class meets on Tuesdays, at 7:00 pm, in the Youth Room. 

We will study "Jerusalem" and "Samaria and the Northern Kingdom." 

We are blessed with some very strong prayer warriors. If you have a special request, 

please contact the church office at 503-252-8080 or info@sunnysideadventist.org 

to submit your request. There is power in prayer, and it truly makes a difference. 

Dollars for Missions! Labels keep trickling in, and we are quickly reaching another 

goal. Last week was a great week for the label count. We have already received a 

second check in response to our turning in labels! What a lovely way to give to 

missions! Continue to save your Loma Linda Labels and turn them in here at the 

church. There is a box in the Narthex for them. In the "old" days, we received 1¢ per 

label. Now they give us 25¢ per label. It's well worth saving and receiving "free" 

dollars for missions! Continue to save and turn in your labels. 

Sunnyside Church Budget 

May Total I I $3 1, 186 ■ Monthly Goal: $40,000 

YTD 

$- $10,000 $20,000 $30,000 $4-0,000 

■ YTD Goal: $440,000 

$0 $50,000 $100,000 $150,000 $200,000 $250,000 $300,000 $350,000 $4-00,000 $450,000 $500,000 

There are some of our family that need help with transportation in order to attend 

church. If any of you would be willing to help with this need, please contact the 

office for specific information, 

503-252-8080 or via email at lnfo@SunnY.sideAdventist.org.

If you live at CherryWood Retirement , our bus stops there to pick up anyone who 

would like to attend church. Please be ready, we stop by at 10:45 am for our church 

service at 11:15 am. This transportation is free, but if you'd like to contribute you 

may mark it to "Bus." 



VO L 1IJNTE ER 

I
WENEED 

YOU 
to make our new 
familydirecto,y 
complete 

Currently, we are seeking volunteers to help us with video, audio, and children's 

division. Please call 503-252-8080 if you would like to get involved. 

Would you like to hear the service more clearly? Sunnyside Church provides 

assistive hearing devices you may borrow. They are located in the Deacons' office. 

Just let a deacon know of your need and they will be happy to help you. 

We would like to publicly recognize special milestones in your life. Please take a 

moment to share with us special birthdays, anniversaries, or any other celebrations. 

We are family and we would like to share with each other.Also, please let us know 

when you are sick or need other prayers. We want to be a part of your life and pray 

together with you. Send an email to iofQ@..5.Y.nnysideAdventist.org or call the office 

at 503-252-8080 and let us know the latest with your family! 

Directory photos - just a reminder. We have a photo directory, but we are missing many photos or 

several need to be updated. Please help us know who you are by picture. Send a snapshot or 

professional picture and we will upload it to the directory for you. Thank you. 

During this difficult time, if you are in need of financial help, let us know. Call the 

church office at 503-252-8080 or send an email to info@_.S_l.mn_ysideAdventist.org. 

Our Family Resource Network has been privileged to assist many of our members 

when things have been challenging for them or they have experienced unexpected 

expenses. We have helped with rent, utilities, food, gas, car repairs, and more. We 

would like you to be aware of what we do and give you an opportunity to contribute 

to the fund being used to assist our family. Mark your tithe envelope or check for 

Family Resource Network, and you will know that you have had the privilege of 

helping one of our members who doesn't even want to ask for help! We are here to 

help each other. Thank you for helping us build the fund used for these expenses. 

Dappy Birthday 

Today: Karen Hamilton, Marie Pierre; Sunday: Kenn Reece; Monday: Celia Stanton; Tuesday: Seth Pierce, Ph.D., 

Wednesday: Randy Greene; T hursday: Jack Edmondson, Sr., Friday: Randy Cummings 



Portland Adventist Elementary School 

bttp://www.paes.com 

Substitute Teachers Needed at PAES 

Portland Adventist Elementary School is in need of substitute teachers! We are looking for dedicated and 

compassionate individuals who enjoy being around children and in the school environment. If you are interested, 
please reach out to admin@paes.com to apply or call 
503-665-4102.

POl<Tl.aj<� ACADE�I\' 
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Portland Adventist Academy 

htt�paasda.org 

Hey PAA Families! 

We did it - the final bell will soon ring and the school year will be officially wrapped! What an incredible ride it's 

been, and we're so thankful to have shared it with all of you. 
� our seniors graduated - and what a celebration it was! Full of joy, pride, and love for each student as they step 
into what's next. We're beyond proud of them! 

At our final chapel, Pastor Fernando challenged our perspectives of God and urged us to spend the summer with 

Him. A perfect close to the year. 
Summer League Basketball is in full swing, with games happening most weeknights - come out and cheer on our 

Cougars! 
You'll also find Soccer Kick Arounds and Volleyball Open Gyms on the PAA Sports Calendar - stay active and 

stay connected! 
And just like that, today is the last day of classes for the 2024-2025 school year! It's been a year full of learning, 

laughter, and growth. 
We hope your summer is filled with sunshine, rest, and fun - and yes, we're already counting down to getting back 

together next year! • 
Mechelle Peinado, Principal 

We urgently need your help! 

We need a reliable heavy-duty pick-up truck for our campus use. Thanks to our Auto-mechanic class and generous 
donors, we've already raised $15,000. We're now seeking to match that amount so we can purchase a reliable heavy­
duty working (¾ or 1 ton) truck - an essential tool to support our daily operations and student trips. Any contribution 
you can make will be appreciated. 

Scholarship Funding 

At Portland Adventist Academy, our purpose is to provide a Christ-centered, character-driven education to all students. 
However, many families face financial challenges that can make it difficult for their children to attend. We are 
reaching out to ask for your support in funding scholarships that will help make this life-changing education 

accessible to more students. Your generous donation can directly impact a student's ability to attend and thrive at 
Portland Adventist Academy. To make either a recurring or one-time contribution, please visit www.paasda.org, or 
contact me at ubrown@paasda.org at 971-351-9028 for more details.As students share in this video, thank you for 
your support in shaping the future of our students and helping them grow in faith and character. 

PAA & Fred Meyer. You may support PAA through the Fred Meyer Community Rewards Program.Just connect a Fred 
Meyer digital account and connect it to your Shopper's Card, and designate Portland Adventist Academy as the 
organization you wish to support. You can get it all done on the Fred Meyer website here: 

https://www.fredmeyer.com/i/community/community-rewards 



Rivergate Adventist Elementary School 

bttps ://www.rg.s.d.a.Q[gL 

Hood View Adventist School 

https://www.hvja.org/ 

VOLUNTEERS 

NEEDED 
Let us all pitch in to get our 
new soccer field ready for 
this fall! We need help 
putting in irrigation before 
we seed the field (Phase 2 
& 3 of our plan). Let us 
know if you have time in the 
next few weeks! 

BENEFITS 

o Safer Field Conditions 

o Regulation Sized Field 

o Field Rental Potential 

PLAN PROGRESS: 
Phase 1 Reld Preparation is almost complete! 

We are excited to report that the contractor 
{MEI) is finishing the initial grade this week. 
Phase 2 - Irrigation System. 

We are planning to begin next week (June 2-
6) on the layout of the irrigation for the field. 
WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
Phase 3 -Boring City Water Hook Up. 

Hook up the school and the church to 
Boring City Water (June 16-20) WE NEED 
YOUR HELP! 
Phase 4 - Plant (Hydro-Mulch) 

Contractor will be spraying the field. It takes 
about 2 months for the seed to germinate and 
for the field to be ready to use. 
GOAL-Our goal is to have the new field 
planted no later than the first week of July! 
Phase 5 - Reld setup complete 

New goals and nets, ready for the Fall 
Soccer Season (September) 

iii■'H@·W
WE NEED YOUR HELP! If you have some available time 
in the month of June to help on this project please let 

us know. 503--663-4568 (school office) or 
principat@hvja.org 

Thank you for your prayers and support! 
Steve Madsen, HVAS Principal 

1 
HVAS 1ST ANNUAl CAR SHOW 

l 
AUGUST 24TH 202510 AM - 2 PM 

WHAT TO [XP[CT: OP[N SHOW, HANDMAD[ TROPHlfS, 
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Walla Walla University 

httQs://wallawalla.edu 

Visit: jobs.wallawalla.edu. 

AREA EVENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

SHAWLS 
� 

Do you kn.it or crochet? 
Adventist Health Portland n.eeds your 

help mak.in.g comfort sh.awls. 

What is a comfort shawl? 

A comfort shawl is a reminder of our Love given to one in need of comfort 

and Love. Comfort shawls comfort and bless those who are seriously ill, 

undergoing major medical treatment, in hospice, or those grieving the Loss 

of a Loved one. 

How do I get involved? 

You can bring comfort to these individuals by making a comfort shawl and 

delivering it to Adventist Health Portland's Spiritual Care Department (503) 

251-6105. Use the guidelines below to make a shawl of the appropriate

size. Many free patterns are available online. Beginner friendly projects are

wlecome!

Get Invoved! Call Spiritual Care at (503) 251-6105. 

Oregon Conference Camp Meeting 2025 
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Volunteers are needed for Gladstone Camp Meeting 202S, happening July 22-26! Sign up now at orad.us/CMyolunteer. 

Departments and descriptions are posted on the conference website at www.oregonadventist.org/volunteer. There are 

also a Limited number of seasonal paid positions available. Thank you for your willingness to help make camp 

meeting a great experience for everyone! 



•;PACS 
l'Ol!TLANO ADVENTIST 

CO�IMUNITY SERVICES 

PACSUPDATE 

How do we serve? 

Church Organist Needed: The Stone Tower Adventist Church Music Department 

is seeking a volunteer church organist to play the organ during our worship 

service for up to two Sabbaths a month. Please contact Jeanine Goodwin at 

(503) 381-5577 or womensministry_@stonetowersda.org for more details and if

you or an organist you know would be interested.

Big Lake Youth Camp registration is now open for kid camps and family camps for 

our 2025 summer! Youth camps are for ages 7-17 with lots of fun activities kids do 

with their cabin groups. Family camps are for all ages with a lot of the same fun 

activities for families to do together - great for family reunions! 

Visit wwwmglake.org for more information or to register. 

Portland Adventist Community Services - PACS is a vibrant faith-based Community of Service with staff, volunteers, 

donors, and community partners who provide food, low-cost dental care, and low-cost clothing/household items to 

individuals and families. 

Hours: Thrift Store, Sun 111:00 am - 4:00 pm 

Mon - Thurs 19:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Fri I 9:00 am - 2:30 pm/ Sat I Closed 

Donation Drop Sun 111:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Mon - Thurs I 9:00 am - 1:00 pm/ Fri - Sat I Closed 

Dental Clinic: 

Contact the Gateway Grace Dental Clinic to schedule an appointment 503-907-6768 

Volunteers: 

To volunteer at PACS contact Jaclyn Russell, at (503) 252-8500 ext. 1130 

Donations: 

From large to small, we take them all. 

Money, clothing, even big and tall, 

humble egg boxes, and home goods for all 

If you are looking for an opportunity to serve in a missional environment focused on giving hope to those in need 

through Portland Adventist Community Services then please go to: https://www.pacsonline.org!job 

There are three postings available. 

* Development & Planning Manager

* Thrift Store Assistant Manager (Part-time)

PACS Thrift store has many shoppers. We need Steps to Christ, Bibles, and Guides to share with them. If you have some 

to share please let us know or bring them to PACS and hand them in to the office. 

There is a full-time position available at International Children's Care in Vancouver. Looking for a compassionate 

person ready to devote their skills to this ministry as Sponsorship Coordinator. Ability to handle phone calls and 



attention to detail are important. For more information, call Ricky Fleck at 360-573-0429 or 

email Ricky@forhiskids.org. 

PACS is Hiring! 

*Development & Planning Manager

*Thrift Store Assistant Manager (Part-time)

If interested or for more details go to j,Qfil@pacsonline.org.

Come join our non-profit organization in the Portland area that serves the community with a Thrift Store, Food Pantry,

and Dental Clinic.

PACS needs truck drivers. Why? 

This year, so far, our truck drivers have brought 365,670 lbs.(Jan-Mar) in donated food to feed our diverse community. 

That represents a huge number of people being fed. What a difference PACS drivers make! If you have a heart for 

people and like to drive a truck, no CDL license is needed, don't hesitate to contact Jaclyn. 

Hours: 7:30-11:00-ish 

Telephone:Jaclyn Russell at (503)-252-4589 

Email: J..a.c1Y.n.russell@pacsonline.org 
Sign-up: htt12s://www.12acsonline.org/volunteer 

Better Life Television (BLBN) is a network of more than 15 stations and translators serving over 60,000 square miles 

throughout southern Oregon, with satellite stations in northern California and Reno, Nevada. Better Life is currently 

seeking a broadcast engineer. The broadcast engineer position is responsible for assisting the executive director in 

maintaining, operating, and developing the technical systems that enable BLBN to fulfill its mission. This position is a 

full-time, regular-status position. Learn more about this position and how to apply at htt12s://bit.ly/BLTVjob. 

Are you interested in becoming a hospital spiritual care volunteer? Adventist Health Portland Spiritual Care 

department invites individuals of all ages to apply. Volunteers will have the opportunity to offer pre-surgery support 

for patients and their families, ensure patients have access to spiritual resources and more. If you feel called to be 

part of our team, take the first step by filling out our application 

form: htt12s://www.volgistics.com/a1212form069001903 

Adventist Health Hospice is looking for compassionate volunteers to provide companionship to patients, provide a 

much-needed brief break for a tired caregiver, make phone calls on Thursdays to check on patient supplies or assist 

with light housekeeping, errands, or pet support. Thorough training and support are provided by Adventist Health 

Hospice team members. If interested in learning more, contact Karen Hartmann, Bereavement/Volunteer Coordinator, 

at 503-251-6192 or email Hartmakl@ah.org. You can make a loving difference in someone's life at a challenging 

time. 

Volunteers Needed at PACS 

PACS' thrift store, food pantry, and dental clinic all need volunteers. We have lots of fun and exciting jobs ranging from 

customer-facing cashiers and greeters to pricers and truck drivers behind the scenes. No experience or age 

requirements to volunteer, we're happy to train you and welcome the entire family! If you're interested, please contact 

our volunteer manager.Jaclyn, at J..acJ.yn.russell@pacsonline.org or call 503-252-8500 x1130. 



Last Week's Worship Service in Pictures! 

Sunnyside News 




